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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
October 31, 2008
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the October 31, 2008 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members –  Mike Asoodeh, Marvin Yates, Zealon Solomon, Greg Gaiennie, Chris Barcelona, Marcus McMillian, and Shannon Sciortino.  Mike Asoodeh had proxy for Donna Methvien, and Zealon Solomon had proxy for Theron Batie.  Blake Edwards joined the meeting already in progress.
The meeting began at 2:00 p.m. 

· The September 25, 2008 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Zealon Solomon to approve the minutes. Marvin Yates seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· Reports on Action Items:
· Lab Usage Subcommittee Report - Any other discussion regarding computer labs will be after the Student Union plans are put together.
· Fall 2008 Calendar - Shannon checked Dr. Yates’ schedule for December 4th.  He was unavailable.  Action Item:  Shannon will work with Dr. Yates and the students to find a meeting date for the first week of December.  Shannon will schedule the room as soon as a date for the next meeting has been finalized.
· Matching Fund Project Recommendations – Dr. Yates did communicate the Large Project Sub-Committee’s recommendations for the matching fund projects.

· Surplus Computers – Donna Methvien did communicate the surplus computer approvals to the applicants.  The items have been delivered.
· Security at the Tinsley 24-hour lab - Per the committee’s request, Campus Police have been patrolling Tinsley Hall, and the lab is being monitored by video at the police station at all times. There are three additional lights being installed at Tinsley Hall. 

Blake Edwards joined the meeting at this point.  He was introduced to the committee.

· Matching Fund Projects – Eleven proposals were received and reviewed.  The subcommittee recommended all proposals for funding on some level.  Some were fully funded, and some were partially funded.  The total for the matching projects was $143,583.00.  Dr. Yates communicated the recommendation to Dr. Mike Asoodeh.  After receiving the recommendation, Dr. Asoodeh sent out an e-mail to the committee to get majority approval.  Due to deadlines related to the submission of the BoR grants to Sponsored Research, acceptances have already been e-mailed to the recipients.  A motion was made by Chris Barcelona to approve the subcommittee’s recommendation for funding the matching fund proposals.  Zealon Solomon seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion. Action Item: Shannon will e-mail the sheet with the funding amounts to the Student Tech Fee committee. 

· Small Projects – One small project was received and reviewed. The subcommittee recommended funding the $2,860 requested. A motion was made by Dr. Yates to approve the small project proposal.  Zealon Solomon seconded the motion.  The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion. 
· Equipment to Surplus – The list of equipment to be surplused was reviewed.  Zealon Solomon made a motion to approve surplusing the equipment. Dr. Yates seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· A motion to adjourn was made by Dr. Yates.  Zealon Solomon seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting was adjourned at 2:20 p.m. 

· Next Meeting –The next meeting will be during the first week of December.  Shannon Sciortino will coordinate the meeting.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Zealon Solomon

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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